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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

Meeting Minutes 

Monday, May 15, 2006

Room 3

5:00 P.M.-7:00 P.M.


Members Present:
Jill Engel-Cox, Joint Center for Earth Systems Technology

Bill Butler, Mirant

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, Episcopal Stewardship of Creation

Brian Holmes, Maryland Highway Contractors Association

Elise Ann Brown, Washington Academy of Science

Lee Schoenecker, American Planning Association

Deron Lovaas, Maryland Urban


COG Staff 

Joan Rohlfs, COG AQ

DC AQ Programs

Ram Tangirala

1. Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda 

Chair Jill Engel-Cox called the meeting to order at 5:10PM and the Agenda was adopted. 
2. Approval of Minutes 

Approval of the April 17, 2006 minutes was postponed so members could have more time to submit changes.

3. DC Air Quality Activities

Ram Tangirala from DC’s Air Quality Program Office gave a briefing on their mission and organization, and the activities they currently have under way.  They are responsible for carrying out the Clean Air Act in the District.  They also carry out unfunded mandates like special studies and project Environmental Impact screening (prior to permitting) that includes a “hot spot” analysis.  The primary purpose of the screening is to look at potential impacts on the National Ambient Air Quality Standards of the region and triggers for additional analysis of the project.  

Some of the recent achievements of their department included the following:  attainment of the One Hour Ozone Standard in 2005; completed a greenhouse gas inventory for the District; expansion of the McMillan Reservoir air monitoring station to “super site” like status; lead jurisdiction in EPA Region III for engine idling regulation enforcement; and signed consent decrees with various high priority violators and enforcement actions initiated on five others.

He next went over the current status of DC’s air quality.  Progress has continued since the enactment of the 1990 CAA Amendments and emissions have been reduced by 50%.  They have tied their automobile safety inspection and emissions inspection together, and both must be passed to get a tag in DC.  He showed how all of DC average conditions compared with all the National Standards.  DC is currently in non-attainment of the 8 Hour Ozone Standard and the PM2.5 Standard, and they are the major air issues for DC (along with urban air toxics).  He then went over why each pollutant was a problem to DC and what the primary sources were.  Much of DC’s problem is transported into the region, with mobile sources being the biggest local source.  

He discussed the District’s future air quality issues and challenges, which centers on getting back into attainment of the new ozone and PM standards by 2009 and 2010 respectively.  They are also working on the Regional Haze issue as members of MANE-VU, the Northeast States’ Regional Planning Organization.  Their primary work in the next few years centers around working with MD and VA to get State Implementation Plans (SIPs) submitted for all three standards.  They are also concerned about how to handle the new PM coarse standard, the urban toxics issue and the emerging climate change issue.  

Some of the new issues they are working on include adoption of the Federal Clean Air Interstate Rule (CAIR) and the OTC’s CAIR Plus proposal, and following the Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative (RGGI) in the Northeast.

In summary, DC has made significant gains in reducing its air pollution in the past 15 years, but continues to have problems with ozone and PM2.5.  Regional controls will be needed in order for DC to attain the standards.  He was asked about the impact of the subway/mass transit system on air quality, and he thought it definitely had a positive impact (especially if it was used more) but nothing specific.  He was asked about the impact of the new baseball stadium and he was not sure if it would have an impact.  He was also asked about the Mayor’s Climate Action Plan and he said it was basically what the city intended to do for prevent climate change. Julie asked Ram about the air quality and environmental assessments that one of his presentation slides indicated.  Ram replied in the District any development or large change to an existing location triggers a complete environmental review with specific criterion to be evaluated.

4. Staff report on MWAQC and TAC 

Joan provided a 1 page summary of the May 12 TAC meeting and then went over each item.  The draft emissions inventory for 2002, 2008 and 2009 are completed except for mobile sources.  Attainment modeling is on hold awaiting the local control recommendations from the next OTC meeting (Boston, 6-7 June).  The Draft Reasonable Further Progress calculations have been completed and meet the 2002 and 2008 requirements with the currently implemented/proposed controls.  

The TAC continues to work with local jurisdictions on potential local controls for ozone.  The Control Measures Development is awaiting the results of the next OTC meeting for future control cases to be modeled.  They continue to consider AIM II, Consumer Products II, ICI Boiler Standards, and a variety of RACT updates.  The Reasonable Available Control Measures analysis is almost completed for all sectors.  The TAC viewed the plug in hybrid car video we viewed last month.

Under the State update, MD is addressing questions related to the implementation of the Healthy Air Act/Clean Power Rule.  In VA, the Air Pollution Control Board will meet in June to resolve CAIR, New Source Review, attainment area designations, and mercury.  MDOT was asked by the Northeast Association of Transportation to prepare a paper on SIP mechanisms to allow inter-sector trading of emissions.

There was discussion on the response of the TAC to the hybrid video.  Apparently they believe the technology is not currently available and that this would be a long-range measure.  Representatives from Austin were on the phone to answer questions during the presentation and addressed the concerns with the increase in power demands, the current engine design, and fuel diversity issues.  The program is definitely moving forward in Texas.  Also discussed was the potential use of ethanol in the local area and what was being done in Brazil, which has actually cut oil imports.  The use of hybrid vehicles was still considered an important part of any future strategy.  The plug in hybrid video is on the next MWAQC agenda.

Joan also covered two other issues related to the MWAQC.  The first was a letter the MWAQC sent to the IAQC/MDE concerning support for dedicated funding for Metro and related air quality benefits from its use.  The discussion in the committee centered on whether this was the wrong time to make such a proposal because of the fall elections and the proposal of another tax, but most found that the letter was a good idea for the future.  Most felt that it could be a problem for the states to come up with a mechanism to make it happen. 

The second issue was that an amended consent decree had been issued for public comment beginning 8 May between Mirant Corporation and EPA, VA and MD on the reduction of NOX emissions from Mirant’s MD and VA power plants and the operating permit issue at Potomac River.  This consent decree lists all the parties to the agreement. During discussion on this issue it was noted that the City of Alexandria is not going to accept the consent decree because it does not address their concerns.  It was also noted that Loudon County was having a meeting on 16 May to discuss the impacts of Mirant’s Dickerson plant on the county.

The next MWAQC meeting will be on 24 May.

5. Member Recruitment

Jill has gotten an announcement looking for members posted on the MWAQC web site.  She also emailed Howard University and the University of Maryland College Park to solicit academic interest and put a note in the local American Meteorological Society newsletter soliciting professional interest.  She has one potential member recommended by Paul Ferguson (Arlington), but has not received an application.  We still really need some ideas to fill the regional openings.  During discussion it was mentioned that the Chemical Society of MD might be one possibility.  Jill agreed to send the notice out to the AQPAC members and encouraged everyone to forward it to potential members.

6. New Business 

The status of the AQPAC memo on its membership status on the TAC was brought up.  Julie will remind the MWAQC of the memo they received at their March meeting from AQPAC about this concern.

7. Next meeting
The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m. The next meeting was scheduled for 19 June but was moved to 26 June due to the Chair being out of town.  Jill will attend MWAQC (May 24) and Julie will attend TAC (June 9). 

